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323 W. Michigan Ave. 
  

Marshall, MI  49068 
  

p 269.781.5183 
  

f 269.781.3835 
  

cityofmarshall.com 

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT 
March 20, 2017 City Council Meeting 

 
REPORT TO:               Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM:                   Kristin Bauer, Director of Public Services 

                          Tom Tarkiewicz, City Manager 
 
SUBJECT:               Additional Professional Engineering Services – Bridge  
   Replacement on S. Marshall Ave. Bridge over the Kalamazoo 
   River 
 
BACKGROUND:   In November 2015 the Marshall City Council approved DLZ 
Michigan, Inc. of Lansing to provide Professional Engineering Services for design of this 
bridge.  Following submittal of the permit application to the Michigan Department of 
Environmental Quality (MDEQ) it was determined that they would not issue a permit due 
to negative impacts at this bridge crossing if the upstream dam were to be removed.  
The 3-sided concrete structure proposed for this bridge cannot meet the requirements 
set forth by MDEQ and a more traditional beam and abutment structure will be required. 
 
In order to complete this new design much of the current data can be utilized. Some 
additional field work will be required and a complete revision of the drawings and the 
programming application will be needed for re-submittal to MDEQ and Michigan 
Department of Transportation (MDOT). 
 
DLZ Michigan, Inc. has provided a proposal for additional design services, in the 
amount of $35,382.04, required to complete the additional field services and finalize the 
new design to provide a Final Design Package for submittal by July, 2017. 

                      
RECOMMENDATION:  It is recommended the City Council approve the additional fees 
from DLZ Michigan, Inc. of Lansing, MI for additional Professional Engineering Services 
in an amount, not to exceed $35,382.04 and to approve a budget amendment 
increasing the Major Streets Capital Outlay budget 202-900-970.00 by the same 
amount. 
 
FISCAL EFFECT:   Fund will be expensed in an amount not to exceed $35,382.04 
from the Major Streets Capital Outlay budget 202-900-970.00 for Professional 
Engineering Services and the above mentioned budget adjustment will allow for this 
expenditure. 
 
CITY GOAL CLASSIFICATION:  GOAL AREA 4.  INFRASTRUCTURE 

Goal Statement: Preserve, rehabilitate, maintain and expand city infrastructure and 
assets. 

 
ALTERNATIVES: As suggested by Council. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
    

    
Kristin Bauer, P.E.    Tom Tarkiewicz 
Director of Public Services            City Manager 
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